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TO:               Maine Immunization Providers 
FROM:         Maine Immunization Program 
SUBJECT:   Rotavirus Vaccine Changes 
DATE:         September  16th,  2009 
Beginning January 1st, 2010 the Maine Immunization Program (MIP) will no longer be providing 

RotaTeq (RV5) vaccine for MIP providers. In its place we will be providing Rotarix (RV1) vaccine 

which is a 2 dose series. The reason for this change is based on the cost per vaccine series and the ease 

of the ease of the vaccine delivery system. 

A complete 2 dose series of Rotarix has an efficacy against severe rotavirus gastroenteritis of 85%. 
The efficacy of fewer than two doses is not known. 
· The Advisory Committee on Immunization Practices (ACIP) recommendations state that the maximum age for the first dose of both vaccines, RV1 and RV5 is 14 weeks and 6 days. 
· The minimum interval between doses of both rotavirus vaccines is 4 weeks.  
· The labeled maximum age for RV1 is 24 weeks.
· ACIP recommends that providers not repeat the dose if the infant spits out or regurgitates the vaccine. 

· ACIP recommends that the rotavirus vaccine series should be completed with the same product whenever possible. However, vaccination should not be deferred if the product used for a prior dose or doses is not available or is not known. In this situation, the provider should continue or complete the series with the product that is available. If any dose in the series was RV5 (RotaTeq) or the vaccine brand is not known, a total of three doses of the rotavirus vaccine should be administered. 
Starting January 1st, 2010 you will be able to order Rotarix for your VFC population only. RotaTeq will no longer be available after December 31st, 2009. Please order the proper amount of RV5 vaccine for the infants to whom you started with RV5 in 2009 and will finish the series in 2010. For infants who start with rotovirus vaccine in 2010, please order and use RV1. 
If you have any questions, please call the Maine Immunization Program at 287-3746 or 1-800- 867- 4775 
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